

MAR 29 2006

Mr. Todd Martin, Chair Hanford Advisory Board 713 Jadwin, Suite 4 Richland, Washington 99352

Dear Mr. Martin:

COMMENTS ON THE 200-UW-1 OPERABLE UNIT PROPOSED PLAN

Thank you for your comments on the 200-UW-1 Operable Unit Proposed Plan. The comment period closed June 30, 2005, and the Tri-Party Agreement agencies have not yet issued a comment response summary.

We apologize and realize we are far beyond the 60-day turnaround for comment response documents outlined in the Tri-Party Agreement Community Relations Plan. Our delay results from one of the substantial issues that commentors raised including integration of the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act and the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation and Liability Act. The parties have resolved this issue and the comments have helped the Tri-Party agencies refine their thinking and work on difficult integration issues. It is not uncommon for public input to improve decision-making, and we thank you for your insightful comments.

The parties are currently finishing responses to comments. You will receive the comment response summary when it is complete. The parties have a goal of issuing these comment responses in Spring 2006.

Craig E. Cameron, Program Manager Hanford Project Office Project

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

Mr. Todd Martin 06-AMCP-0161

If you have any questions, please contact Kevin Leary, U.S. Department of Energy, Richland Operations Office, on (509) 373-7285 (Kevin_D_Leary@rl.gov).

Matthew S. McCormick, Assistant Manager

for the Central Plateau

U.S. Department of Energy

Richland Operations Office

John B Price Project Manager

Nuclear Waste Program

State of Washington

Department of Ecology

cc: N. Ceto, EPA

L. J. Cusack, Ecology

J. A. Hedges, Ecology

R. D. Morrison, FHI

R. E. Piippo, FHI

B. K. Wise, FHI

Administrative Record

Environmental Portal